
On June 21, 2018, the U.S. 
Department of Labor (DOL) issued 
a new rule opening the door for 
small businesses and sole 
proprietors (including real estate 
professionals) to participate in 
Association Health Plans (AHPs).

Some state insurance commis-
sioners have taken legal 
action and/or issued guidance 
to insurance companies as to 
whether the state intends to 
implement the DOL rule while a 
lawsuit brought by a dozen state 
attorneys general winds its way 
through the courts.

This map depicts which states 
have taken action. NAR will be 
updating this information as state 
information becomes available.

For more information, please click 
on these links to learn about:

• DOL’s new AHP rule
• NAR State AHP Tracker
• Lawsuit brought by a dozen 

state attorneys general
against DOL’s rule
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Implementing DOL AHP Rule 
and/or AHPs being established

Not implementing or suing DOL

Key

Note: Not all states in which 
AHPs may be operating are 
open to independent 
contractors.
Although Washington allows 
“working owners” to participate 
in a fully-insured “large group” 
AHP the state is also party to 
lawsuit overturning DOL rule.
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https://www.nar.realtor/health-care-reform
https://narfocus.com/billdatabase/clientfiles/172/21/3369.pdf
https://narfocus.com/billdatabase/clientfiles/172/21/3250.pdf
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